
Department of Planning and Budget 
2017 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB1506 - ER 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Cosgrove 

 

3.  Committee: Passed both houses 

 

4. Title: Applicant Fingerprint Database; Federal Bureau of Investigation records. 

 

5. Summary:  The bill authorizes the Department of State Police to submit fingerprints and 

accompanying records to the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) to be advised through the 

FBI's Next Generation Identification Rap Back service when an individual subject to a 

criminal background check is arrested  for, or convicted of, a criminal offense not reported to 

the Department which would disqualify that individual from licensure, certification, 

employment, or volunteer service with that entity. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. See Item #8 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The Rap Back service allows authorized agencies to receive 

notification of criminal activity on individuals who hold positions of trust (e.g. school 

teachers, daycare workers) or who are under criminal justice supervision or investigation, 

thus eliminating the need for repeated background checks on a person from the same 

applicant agency. The bill is not expected to have a fiscal impact on the Department of State 

Police. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of State Police, state 

agencies, localities. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


